SASFAA 
Conference Call Board Meeting
Minutes
October 10, 2008 

CALL TO ORDER
President Heather Boutell called the meeting to order at 1:10p.m.

ROLL CALL

Roll Call was taken by Secretary Brad Barnett.

Present: Heather Boutell, Erik Melis, Brad Barnett, Terri Parchment, Lisanne Masterson, Bill Healy, Amy Berrier, and Jeff Dennis

Absent:

Marilyn James, Keith Reeves, Charles Markle, Pennie Strong, Jennifer Cosens, Jeff Gerkin, and Brenda Burke

A quorum was established with 8 of the 15 voting members present.
ACTION

Action Item:  President Boutell brought the 10/8/08 e-mail motion made by Keith Reeves to appoint Sharon Oliver as SASFAA Vice President, effective November 1, 2008 to the floor.  The motion was seconded by Amy Berrier on the same day.

A roll call vote was taken regarding the motion.  All members participating in the call voted “aye,” so the motion passed unanimously.

Action Item:  Erik Melis voted to adjourn the meeting.  Lisanne Masterson seconded the motion.  Motion carried and meeting was adjourned.

Attachment A contains the e-mail trail of the original motion and scheduling of this Conference Call Meeting.

Attachment A



From: Boutell, Heather [mailto:hboutell@bellarmine.edu] 
Sent: Wednesday, October 08, 2008 10:44 PM
To: Amy_Berrier@uncg.edu; Keith Reeves; Erik Melis; Brad Barnett; Terri Parchment; Lisanne Masterson; dtalley; Deborah Clark; Sandra Neel; Joe Dobrota; Laura Diven-Brown; Janet Sain; Lester McKenzie; spiresb; Joanie Walker; Brenda Brown; csanders; Bill Healy; Brenda Burke; Charles Markle; Jeff Gerkin; Jennifer Cosens; Marilyn James; Pennie Strong; Jeff Dennis; Christi Tolson; tracyi
Subject: Notice of a Conference Call Meeting

The motion to accept Sharon Oliver as the Vice President has been moved by Keith Reeves and seconded by Amy Berrier.  I do hereby provide notice to you of a conference call meeting.  This meeting will be scheduled on Friday, 10/10, at 1 p.m. Eastern Standard Time.  

 

In order to participate in the call, you will need to call (800) 444-2801.  Upon the prompt, please enter the conference code 2931558.  Thanks to Terri Parchment for setting us the calling system.  

 

All voting members of the Board (the Executive Council) need to reply all indicating receipt of this meeting.  If you are a committee chair or a liaison, you are more than welcome to join us on the call.  

 

I apologize to both Pennie and Jennifer who will have just ended their state conferences and will both be exhausted.  I will be heading to the airport while conducting the business!  Thanks for your patience as we get through this.  



From: Amy_Berrier@uncg.edu [mailto:Amy_Berrier@uncg.edu]
Sent: Wed 10/8/2008 9:32 AM
To: Boutell, Heather; Keith Reeves; Keith Reeves; Erik Melis; Brad Barnett; Terri Parchment; Lisanne Masterson; dtalley; Deborah Clark; Sandra Neel; Joe Dobrota; Laura Diven-Brown; Janet Sain; Lester McKenzie; spiresb; Joanie Walker; Brenda Brown; csanders; alberrie; Bill Healy; Brenda Burke; Charles Markle; Jeff Gerkin; Jennifer Cosens; Marilyn James; Pennie Strong; Jeff Dennis; Christi Tolson; tracyi
Subject: Re: Vice President Recommendation

Second

Amy L. Berrier
UNCG Financial Aid Office
--------------------------
Sent via Verizon Blackberry



 ----- Original Message -----
  From: "Boutell, Heather" [hboutell@bellarmine.edu]
  Sent: 10/08/2008 09:30 AM AST
  To: "Keith Reeves" <DKR@exchange.clemson.edu>; "Keith Reeves" <dkr@clemson.edu>; <emelis@gmu.edu>; "Brad Barnett" <barnetbd@jmu.edu>; "Terri Parchment" <TParchment@EdAmerica.net>; "Masterson, Lisanne" <lisanne@brevard.edu>; <dtalley@uab.edu>; "Clark, Deborah" <dclark@atlantatech.edu>; "Sandra Neel" <sneel@utm.edu>; <jdobrota@regent.edu>; "Laura Diven-Brown" <ldivenbr@olemiss.edu>; <Janet.Sain@suntrust.com>; <lmckenzie@tntech.edu>; <spiresb@tcc.fl.edu>; "Walker, Joanie" <jwalker@amsa.com>; "Brown, Brenda " <bbrown@law.miami.edu>; <csanders@scstudentloan.org>; <alberrie@email.uncg.edu>; <whealy@flsouthern.edu>; <blburke@vcu.edu>; <MARKLCC@auburn.edu>; <jgerkin@utk.edu>; "Jennifer Cosens" <jcosens@kheaa.com>; <mjames@meridian.msstate.edu>; <pms@centralgatech.edu>; <jdennis@swu.edu>; <cytolson@campbellsville.edu>; <tracyi@GSFC.ORG>
  Subject: RE: Vice President Recommendation

The first motion was fine.  We have to have that on the table to schedule the call.  Thanks, Keith.

 

From: Keith Reeves [mailto:DKR@exchange.clemson.edu] 
Sent: Wednesday, October 08, 2008 9:30 AM
To: Boutell, Heather; Keith Reeves; emelis@gmu.edu; Brad Barnett; Terri Parchment; Masterson, Lisanne; dtalley@uab.edu; Clark, Deborah; Sandra Neel; jdobrota@regent.edu; Laura Diven-Brown; Janet.Sain@suntrust.com; lmckenzie@tntech.edu; spiresb@tcc.fl.edu; Walker, Joanie; Brown, Brenda ; csanders@scstudentloan.org; alberrie@uncg.edu; whealy@flsouthern.edu; blburke@vcu.edu; MARKLCC@auburn.edu; jgerkin@utk.edu; Jennifer Cosens; mjames@meridian.msstate.edu; pms@centralgatech.edu; jdennis@swu.edu; cytolson@campbellsville.edu; tracyi@GSFC.ORG
Subject: RE: Vice President Recommendation

 

Sorry about that – jumping the gun.

 

I move that a conference call meeting be initiated.

 

 

Keith Reeves

SASFAA President-Elect

dkr@clemson.edu
 

  

From: Boutell, Heather [mailto:hboutell@bellarmine.edu] 
Sent: Wednesday, October 08, 2008 9:24 AM
To: Keith Reeves; emelis@gmu.edu; Brad Barnett; Terri Parchment; Masterson, Lisanne; dtalley@uab.edu; Clark, Deborah; Sandra Neel; jdobrota@regent.edu; Laura Diven-Brown; Janet.Sain@suntrust.com; lmckenzie@tntech.edu; spiresb@tcc.fl.edu; Walker, Joanie; Brown, Brenda ; csanders@scstudentloan.org; alberrie@uncg.edu; whealy@flsouthern.edu; blburke@vcu.edu; MARKLCC@auburn.edu; jgerkin@utk.edu; Jennifer Cosens; mjames@meridian.msstate.edu; pms@centralgatech.edu; jdennis@swu.edu; cytolson@campbellsville.edu; tracyi@GSFC.ORG
Subject: Vice President Recommendation

 

Hello everyone – listed below is the policy for conference call meetings of the SASFAA Executive Committee.  I am providing it to you so you can understand the process and how things will flow for us as we seek to replace Erik Melis as Vice President.  

 

The Chair entertains the motion to fill the SASFAA Vice President position as of November 1 with Sharon Oliver.  

 

Just for your information, here is a bio for Sharon:

 

Sharon Oliver 

Current Position
Director, Financial Aid, North Carolina Central University

Years in Financial Aid: 15 years

 

Previous Positions
Bursar, Shaw University

Chief Accountant, Shaw University

 

Education
Master of Arts, Business Administration, Webster University

Bachelor of Science, Major: Accounting, South Carolina State University

 

Professional Involvement
SASFAA
Special Appointee to the Board, Leadership Symposium Chair, 2008-2009

Newsletter Committee Chair 2006-2008

Instructor, New Aid Officers Summer Workshop, 2006-2008

Participant, Leadership Symposium, March, 2007

Instructor, New Aid Officers Workshop, February, 2007

Voting Member of SASFAA Board (North Carolina State President), 2004-05

Participant, New Aid Officers Summer Workshop, 1992

 

NCASFAA
Past President 2005-2006

President 2004-2005

President-Elect 2003-2004

Secretary 2002-2003

Support Staff Chairperson 2001-2002

 

Other
College Foundation of NC (CFNC) Advisory Board, 2004-2007

Instructor, New Aid Officers Training for CFNC

 

Sharon has confirmed with her school and supervisor that she is able to serve in this position.  I have let her know that while Erik served as an ex-officio on Management Institute, she would not be expected to perform any tasks with that workshop since she is chairing Leadership Symposium.  (and the two workshops occur simultaneously in December)  Lisanne and I are both serving on Management Institute and can fulfill any needed training issues.  Brenda Brown, chair of Management Institute, is fine with this arrangement.  

 

If a motion and a second are obtained, I will then work to schedule a conference call with dial-in information.  I am noting that fall conferences are upon us, so it may be difficult to get everyone.  Once I send the specific time, if you have any concerns or issues, feel free to e-mail me.   

 

Policy for Conference Call Meetings of the SASFAA Executive Committee
1. A member of the Executive Committee wishing to present a motion shall request the President to call a conference call meeting.

2. The President will send notice of the motion to Executive Committee. A member of the Executive Committee must second the motion in order for a conference call meeting to be called.

3. Notice of a conference call meeting will be sent via email by the President to the

Executive Committee (and others on the Board when appropriate) a minimum of 24 hours prior to the opening of the meeting, telling the time and day the meeting will be Called to Order, dial-in information, as well as restating the motion and the fact that it has been seconded.

4. All members of the Executive Committee will “reply” indicating their receipt of the meeting call.

5. The Chair will initiate (host) the conference call and Call the meeting to Order.

6. Meeting proceeds in the same manner as a face-to-face meeting, with the exception of a Roll Call vote in all instances.

 

Oct Conf Call Mtg 4

